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                  November 2020  

 

 

Dedicated to encouraging and broadening quilter’s creativity, sharing quilting 

knowledge, exhibiting quilting accomplishments and contributing to the community. 

 

 

 

 
Note: This will be the last newsletter for 2020.  We 
will not be putting out a newsletter in December. 
  

Note from the President 

 
Dear members, 

 

For the Board, the year is coming to an end. If we want to keep our Guild active 

and alive, please consider being an officer and serving on the Board. If we do not get 

some officers, we will have to consider closing the Guild which I for one would hate 

to see.  

We do need a President, Secretary/Treasurer, Greeter, a newsletter person & 

several other positions.  

We are discussing changing to once a month due to Covid, the number of members 

who come, and the organization. Renewal of memberships is January.  

 

The Southeast Region is sponsoring a class by LouAnn Robert's which is a 

basket. It will be Oct. 24 from 9-4, at Frontier Methodist Church. Please let Linda 

Herget know if you are interested. The cost is $25 and bring your own lunch. 

The next retreat will be March 5-7. 

 

We will be having our Christmas party on Dec. 7 at 6 pm. Hope you plan to 

attend. We always have a wonderful time with a meal and fun activities! 

 

Deb O'Grady 

President  

 



 
Please note the 
positions listed in blue 
are the ones that we 
are looking to fill.  
Please consider taking 
a job with the Guild. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

2020 CHQ Board 
 
President ---------------- Deb O’Grady 
Vice Pres ----------------- Carole Gardner 
 ------------------------------- Sue Frerich 
 ------------------------------- Debbie Baldwin 
Secretary ---------------- Mary Ellen Little 
Treasurer --------------- Donna Dolan 
Quilt Show Chair ----- Cynthia Helmer 
Greeter ------------------- Donna Fisher 
New Members ---------- Helen Jarvis 
Librarian ----------------- Joyce Holub 
Socials -------------------- Mary Jo Hamilton 
Newsletter  ------------- Linda Brunner 
Photographer ---------- Nicki Reitmeyer 
Webmistress ------------ Judy Gilmore 
Facebook ---------------- Sue Frerich 
Community Quilts --- Donna Dolan 
 ------------------------------- Debbie Przymus 
 ------------------------------- Char Nolan 
Round Tuit -------------- Di Wilsey Geer 
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.aroundtheblockquilts.com/index.php


Club Calendar for the remainder of 2020 
 
Mon. 11/2 Club Meeting Church 7 pm – 9 pm 

     Robin Dempsey & High Plains Art group, Modern Art Quilts 

     Trunk show & lecture  

     View Challenge Quilts & Vote on your favorite. 

     Prizes will be awarded.    

 

 

Mon 11/16 Club Meeting Sorry – tonight’s Club meeting has been cancelled 

 

 

Mon 12/7 Club Meeting Church 6 pm – 9 pm 

     Club Christmas Party 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

Please note that all safety guidelines will be followed during our meeting, social 

distancing & wearing masks.  Also, watch your emails for updates on meetings. 

 
  

CHQ 2020 Christmas Party 

 

Well, it is time for our year end Christmas party.  We hope you all plan on coming 

to enjoy the evening with us.    Masks and social distancing are encouraged.   

 

December 7, 2020  **** 6 pm**** 

Meal, games, gift exchange, visiting 

 

The guild will be providing a meal {reason for the 6 pm time}. We would like a 

count of how many will be attending.  Please sign the sheet stating you are planning 

on attending, or call Carole Gardner 631-7388. 

We will be playing Quilt Bingo with prizes.  There will be a gift exchange.  Please 

bring a WRAPPED gift.   $5.00 or less in value.  It can be homemade or purchased. 

Hope to see you there.   Guests welcome.  Be prepared to pay $9.00 for their meal 

and bring a gift for them to exchange. 

 

 



It is time to renew your Club membership for 2021 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

https://www.longarmofthewestcustomquilting.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Club 

Program 

10/5/20  

Linda 

Brunner, 

Scrap Quilts 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Show & Tell 10/5/20 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Sue 

Darlene 

Anglea 

https://www.sewcenter.com/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Di 

Mari 

Virginia Dale Raffle Quilt 

https://www.blakemansewvac.com/


                Community Quilts 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Community Quilts finished 22 

items by Oct 15th.  Char gets 

requests & calls organizations to 

find who needs them. COMEA & 

Safe House are not taking any 

during pandemic. Some others are 

starting to accept them again. Still 

need twin & baby sizes. 

 

I know we have finished over 100 

quilts this year. It's been harder 

with no meetings and library 

closed this year.  

 

Kits are available on Donna 

Dolan's porch for anyone who 

would like to pick up or drop off 

kits & quilt tops. Donna can drop 

off, too. There are some twin quilts 

that are oversized for quilting if 

you're interested.  Anyone who has 

finished items & isn't coming to 

meetings, I’ll wear mask as I come 

pick them up. I know many are out 

there. 

 

Donna Dolan  

 

I delivered the additional 3 quilts that I had 

promised Goodwill Industries. They had asked 

for 11 total; they got 8 in September and an 

additional 3 in October.  

 

On October 20th Family Promise received 12 

quilts and 6 flannel blankets. They currently have 

four homeless families living in hotels and will 

give each member of those families a quilt that 

they can take with them and call their own. The 

recipients are living in hotels rather than at the 

church because of Covid. The staff expressed 

gratitude to Community Quilters of CHQ.   

 

Since April 30, 2020, Donna Dolan has delivered 

a total of 118 quilts and flannel baby blankets to 

me. One hundred four (104) of those have been 

delivered to various non-profit organizations in 

Cheyenne.  Seven of the 104 quilts have been 

used for fundraising; 97 quilts went directly to 

persons in need. With winter coming the need for 

our quilts increases.  

 

On behalf of all the nonprofit organizations who 

have received your quilts, THANK YOU, 

THANK YOU.  

 

Char Nolan 

Quilt Deliveryperson 

 



Challenge Quilt entries for 2020  “Wings” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



10/19/20 Program,  Vi Colombe  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Show & Tell 10/19/20 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Debbie 
Laraine 

Angela 

Ione 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


